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Ivinghoe Parish Council 
Minutes of the Ivinghoe Parish Council Meeting held at Ivinghoe Town 

Hall on Monday 6th June 2022 at 7.15pm. 

 
PRESENT: 

Ivinghoe Parish Councillors: Chairman Karen Groom, Vice Chairman Claire Bamber, Paul Jellis, Stephen 

Lott and Clive Ketteridge. 

 

Ivinghoe Parish Clerk Mrs Bridget Knight. 

 

No members of the public. 

 

C/089/22.   Chairman’s Welcome. 

The Chairman stated Ivinghoe Parish Council had a successful Jubilee event the Chairman was 

disappointed the National Trust would not allow the beacon to be lit on Ivinghoe Beacon.   The Chairman 

thanked the Vice Chairman for reading the proclamation and Councillor Lott for lighting the Beacon and the 

Parish Clerk for organising the event.   

 

C/090/22.   Public Question Time. 

None. 

 

C/091/22.   Apologies for Absence. 

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors Bexson and Roach. 

 

C/092/22.   Declarations of Interest or Dispensations from Councillors Relating to this Meeting. 

Councillor Lott declared he has an allotment. 

   

C/093/22.   To receive Reports from the Buckinghamshire Councillors. 

Not in attendance. 

 

C/094/22.   To Approve the Minutes of the Ivinghoe Parish Council Meeting held on the 9th May 

2022. 

The minutes were approved by the Council and the Chairman signed the minutes as true and accurate. 

 

C/095/22. Planning Applications: 

22/01640/APP Removal of existing industrial structures and paraphernalia.  Erection of a dwelling – Willow 

Farm, Ivinghoe Aston, Ivinghoe, Bucks, LU7 9DF. 

No Comment PROPOSED BY Councillor Ketteridge and SECONDED BY Councillor Bamber and carried 

unanimously. 

 

C/096/22. Footpaths, Bridleways, Trees and Playgrounds. 

The Lower Lawn has been cut and the cherry trees cut back. 

The footpath to Great Gap is obscured and will be reported to Buckinghamshire Council. 

The bridleway is overgrown and has been suggested as an alternative route to the Maud Janes footpath 

closure, this will be reported to Buckinghamshire Council. 

Playgrounds – the Parish Council has received a complaint there is meant to be a 12mm gap between the 

gate and the fence, the gap exceeds minimum standard.   



Page 2 Signed_____________________________________ 
 

Ivinghoe Aston footpath – Councillor Bexson and Ketteridge will meet with the contractor who will be 

installing a new footpath with the landowner. 

The Ivinghoe Aston layby has been prepared for the new hedge and the Chairman will speak to the 

resident who will do the planting. 

 

The foodbank storage has been moved to Ivinghoe Old School Village Hub, the organisers have asked if 

they can have vehicular access across the Lawn twice a week.  It was agreed to allow access for two cars 

twice a week for a maximum of ten minutes drop-off time or pick-up times.  This will be a temporary 

arrangement with no right of way the Clerk will write to the organisers. 

 

Ivinghoe Lawn Bookings – over the next few months there a nine Lawn Bookings, Councillor Lott will open 

the Lawn for the bookings except the 23rd of July which the Chairman will open the Lawn for.  

 

Noticeboards – it was agreed to ask Brian Rogers to attend to the noticeboards. 

 

C/097/22. Highways, Streets and Transport (including Speedwatch). 

It was noted that two members of the public cut the ivy back off the Church wall and the parish council were 

thankful. 

Speedwatch – Councillor Lott mentioned there has been an increase in speeding vehicles. 

Wilder Verges – Buckinghamshire Council have confirmed Ivinghoe Parish is taking part in the wilder 

verges pilot.  Buckinghamshire Council are using the wrong maps and not including the 30MPH areas, the 

Chairman will speak to Transport for Bucks. 

Ivinghoe Aston road naming a discussion took place and the different suggestions were read by Councillors 

Ketteridge and Lott.  The suggested names will be sent to Bucks Council and the Housing Trust  

 

C/098/22. Allotments. 

Allotment Open Day – it was agreed to allow the Allotment Open Day on 14th August 2022. 

The Chairman and Councillor Jellis will inspect the allotments including the tree heights.  The allotment 

terms and conditions will be amended to include ponds. 

 

C/099/22 Clerk’s Report 

Buckinghamshire Council have requested pictures from the Jubilee events. 

 

C/100/22. Financial Matters. 
 

It was agreed to change Parish Council bank account from HSBC Bank to Unity Trust Bank. 

 

The following list of accounts were approved for payment: 

Payments for approval - 6 June 22  
  

 
Payee Description Total Paid 

Tesco Printer inks £55.00 

NAL Ltd Bollards £1,929.84 

N Power Street Elec £78.44 

Brian Rogers Flag Pole £187.96 

Wave - Anglian Water Alllotment Water £34.32 

Weaver Plant Hire IA Layby Work £1,272.00 

Litter Collection May Litter £125.00 

Churches Fire  Town Hall Inspection £100.44 
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Wicksteed Leisure Playarea Inspections £288.00 

Buckinghamshire Council Commercial Bin £17.55 

Bullfinch Gas Equipment Brazier £588.00 

Clerk Expenses £31.56 

Chairman Reimburse Office phone £44.31 

Harrison Flagpoles (B Rogers) Flag pole parts £102.18 

   
 

Received:   
 

Saintey - Lawn Hire £40.00 
 

Griffiths - Lawn Hire £40.00 
 

 

 

C/101/22. Meeting Dates: 

4th July, 1st August, 5th September, 3rd October, 7th November and 5th December 2022 at 7.15pm in Ivinghoe 

Town Hall. 

 

The meeting closed at 8.30pm. 


